
 

Dear King’s Oak Academy Lower School families, 
 

We hope this message finds you 
refreshed after a delightful 
Easter break filled with joy and 
cherished moments. As we 
return to school, we extend a 
warm welcome back to each and 
every one of you! 
 
The Easter holidays provided us 
with a chance to rest, reflect, 

and spend quality time with loved ones. Now, as we 
step back into the school routine, we're excited to 
embark on another term of learning, growth, and fun
-filled experiences together. Thank you for your 
ongoing support and partnership in your child's 
education journey. Here's to a fantastic term ahead! 
 
Kind regards, 
Miss Cerepanova 
 
  

 

Gem Power and Value of  the Term 

This term we will be learning about the Topaz 
Gem Power. This gem helps us think about the 
ability to communicate. Our termly value this 
term is also one of our Modern British Values – 
Democracy & Individual Liberty. 
Learning Gem Power of the Term: Topaz Power 
British Value of the Term: Democracy and 
Individual Liberty 

We have started to explore our termly Learning 
Gem Power and our termly values in classes and 
will continue to work on these in assemblies 
throughout the term  
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Topaz Power 
The ability to communicate 

 
I control my voice 
I ask a range of questions 
I can speak formally 
I speak in full sentences 
I use excellent grammar when I speak 
I can use the correct vocabulary 
I can build on the point of others 
I use my voice to express my feelings, communicate my 

thoughts and ideas 
I stand to speak when appropriate 

British Values: 
Democracy and Individual Liberaty 

 
  

Individual Liberty is the right to believe, act and ex-
press oneself freely. 

Democracy is a culture built upon freedom and equali-
ty, where everyone is aware of their rights and 
responsibilities. 

Important Upcoming Dates 

Monday 15 April INSET Day 

Tuesday 16 April First Day of Term 5 

From Tuesday 16 
April 

Books and Biscuits Club (after 
school for 10 minutes every 
Tuesday and Thursday) 

Friday 26 April Open Door Day 08.25am-
08.50am and Phonics Sessions 
from 08.50am 

Friday 26 April YR - Welly Walk 1 

Wednesday 1 May Whole Class Photos (YR-Y6) 

Friday 6 May Early May Bank Holiday (School 
Closed) 

Friday 10 May YR - Welly Walk 2 

Friday 24 May YR – Welly Walk 3 

Friday 24 May Last Day of Term 5 

Monday 3 June First Day of Term 6 



 

 

 
 
This term, we will also be 
reading these texts to 
explore our values and 
our Gem Power. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Our Learning 

You will have now received a termly communication 
from your child’s year group, including a termly 
letter, curriculum overview and additional home 
learning menus in KS2. These are also available on 
our website.  
 
Links to year group pages are below: 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Year Group Website Page 

Reception https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/reception/ 

Year 1 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-1/ 

Year 2 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-2/ 

Year 3 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-3/ 

Year 4 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-4/ 

https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/reception/
https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-1/
https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-2/
https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-3/
https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/lower-school/year-4/


 

 
School Day Reminder  

Please ensure that children are dropped off before 
8.30 so that learning can start promptly and gates 
can be secured on time as you may be directed to go 
via the office if you arrive late, after the gate closure 
time. 

Progressive Sports Enrichment 

PE enrichment sessions for Y1-Y4 take place every 
Monday afternoon. This means that each week a 
different year group will participate in an enrichment 
session. This term, children will participate in Cricket 
World Cup themed sessions. 
 
See below for each year group and when their 
enrichment session will be for Term 5.  

Children should come into school in their PE kit on 
their enrichment day.  
 
Class Photos  

Tulip Photography will be visiting us on Wednesday 1 
May to capture this year’s whole-class photos. 
Please ensure your child wears their everyday school 
uniform and if they have PE (Year 3) please bring in 
PE clothes which your child can change into in the 
afternoon.  

Message from Miss Tattersall and the Lower 

School Eco Committee 

 

 

 

  School Day Starts 

  
Lower 
School 

Gates Open: 8.20am 
Classrooms Open: 8.25am 
Gates Close: 8.30am 

School Day Ends 

Gates Open: 2.50pm 
Classroom doors open (end of school day): 3pm 
Gates Close: 3.05pm 

Year Group Date 

Year 2 Sessions have already commenced 

Year 3 Monday 29th April 2024 

Year 4 Monday 13th May 2024 

Follow KOA on Social Media 
Instagram:  @kingsoakacademy 

Twitter:      @kingsoakacademy 

      Facebook:   

                https://www.facebook.com/kingsoakacademy/ 



 

 
British Science Week 

Lower School children participated in a British 
Science Week poster competition before the 
holidays. As our theme this year was ‘Time’, each 
child was encouraged to think about time – what it 
means to them and how it relates to the science 
they’ve learnt about during the course of the 
week.  
 
Below are our KOA competition winners, runners 
up and highly commended entries from KS1 and 
KS2. Congratulations to all who participated and 
engaged with this challenge and sparkled brightly 
with emerald, sapphire and diamond powers! 

Reception Forest School Family Sessions 

Reception class would like to invite you to experience 
Forest School this term on the following dates:  
 
Catkins Class only - Monday 13 May at 9am  
Blossom Class only - Monday 20 May at 9am.  
 
After you have dropped your child(ren) to school, 
please come around to the main office reception to be 
signed in by our office team. 
 
We look forward to sharing our Forest School space 
and activities with you.  Wellies are optional 
depending on weather at the time! 
 
If you have any questions then please see a Reception 
team member at the door.  
 

Playground resources 

Once again, 
we have been 
incredibly 
lucky to have 
received a 
contribution 
from our 
Friends of 
King’s Oak 
Academy group towards new playground equipment.  

 
School playgrounds 
play a crucial role in 
promoting physical 
activity, social 
interaction, and 
overall well-being 
among students.  
 
 

 
We are very grateful 
to have received this 
kind donation and 
have used the money 
to invest in some 
long-lasting 
equipment to 
support our children 
in their development 
of gross motor skills 
and creativity. 



 

 
 
 

 

Miss Baber’s Maths Challenge - April 

Below is Miss Baber’s next challenge for Lower School pupils. You can record your thinking in any format you 

like and hand to your class teacher or Miss Baber directly when you are in school by the end of next week! Class 

teachers will celebrate entries in class and Miss Baber will share her favourite entries in assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 
SEND Family Support Sessions 

We are very 
pleased to 
confirm that 
Miss Roscoe, 
the Head of 
Inclusion and 
Lead SENDCo, 
will be holding 
SEND Family Support Sessions for the families of 
King's Oak Academy from 5-6pm, in the LRC 
(Middle School site).  
 
These dates are: 
• 01 May 2024 - Transition for Year 6 To Year 7 
• 22 May 2024 - Accessing Literacy & 

Numeracy- (Including Dyslexia and 
Dyscalculia) 

• 26 June 2024 - Social Communication and 
Interaction 

• 17 July 2024 - Summer Sen Offers & Summer 
Support in The Local Area.  
 

In these sessions parents and carers of SEN 
students can meet to discuss a range of SEN 
strategies, develop a supportive network, and 
learn about SEN resources within the local area. 
 
Spaces for these sessions are limited to 25 people 
and can be booked via Eventbrite (a link for this 
has been sent home to families, if you have not 
received a link please drop us a message).  
 
Please note that each session will need to be 
booked separately. 
 

Teddy Bear’s Childcare 

 

Teddy Bear’s staff are really excited to share their 
new website with you: 
 

www.teddybearschildcare.uk 
 

Please don’t hesitate to use it as a route to 

information and making contact with the 

provision. 

Reading at Home 

Thank you for supporting your children to flourish into 
independent, enthusiastic and fluent readers by 
encouraging them to read at home. 
 
Here are just a few of our recent Reading Raffle 

winners: 

 

 
 

https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/0QK0CB1vKS7MB0oC6rp7R?domain=teddybearschildcare.uk/


 
Lower School Clubs Term 5 

 

 

 

Lower School 
Year 

Group 
Activity Location Time Staff 

Monday 2-5 Choir Lower School 3:00 – 4:00 
Miss Palmer-
Turk 

Monday 3-4 Girls Football Astro 3:10 – 4:10 Miss Baber 

Monday R-2 
Create & Ex-
plore 

KS1 playground/
hall 

3:00 – 4:00 

Sporting Chance 
After School 
Clubs 

Tuesday 1-6 Gymnastics LS Hall 3:10 – 4:10 

Wednesday 1-3 Multi-Sports KS2 playground 3:10 – 4:10 

Thursday 3-6 Football KS2 playground 3:10 – 4:10 

Daily R-7 

After-school 
club (Teddy 
Bears) 

LS site 

7.30-
8.30am 

& 3pm-
5.45pm 

  

Teddy Bears 
provision team 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 

 


